Council Chambers
Vigo County Government Center
Terre Haute, Indiana

Roll Call:

Present: Mike Morris, Chris Switzer and Mark Clinkenbeard

Others Present: County Attorney Terry Modesitt, Auditor James Bramble, Tammy York-Allen, Diana Winsted-Smith, Chris Eldridge, Chrissy Patterson, Valerie Stapleton, Leanna Moore, Bill Watson, Ricky Hammond, Josie Thompson, Tona Bean, Tim Cunningham, Kevin Gardner, Joey Lehman, Jordynne Shelton, Bruce Allen, and several members of the public.

Pledge of Allegiance.

Mike Morris called the meeting to order and led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Review of Minutes/Claims. Auditor James Bramble presented the Board with meeting minutes for August 29, 2023 for approval. Mark Clinkenbeard made a motion to approve the minutes for August 29, 2023. Mike Morris seconded the motion. Upon a voice vote of 3-0, the motion unanimously passed.

Mr. Bramble then presented the Board with payroll for August 31, 2023 in the amount of \$1,402,924.89 for approval. Chris Switzer made a motion to approve the August 31, 2023 payroll. Mark Clinkenbeard seconded the motion. Upon a voice vote of 3-0, the motion unanimously passed.

Mr. Bramble then presented the Board with expenditures for the period of August 26, 2023 through September 1, 2023 in the amount of \$1,923,084.40. Mark Clinkenbeard made a motion to approve the August 26, 2023 through September 1, 2023 claims in the amount of \$1,923,084.40. Chris Switzer seconded the motion. Upon a voice vote of 3-0, the motion unanimously passed.

Public Comments. There were none.

Comments or other business from Commissioners or other Elected Officials. Larry Robbins gave a brief summary of summer projects. They are about half way through with their summer milling process. They have a few more paving projects yet to do this year for the Community Crossings project. They are scheduling tentatively for the middle of September. Paving for the year should be completed by end of September or beginning of October. They will then start crack sealing operations. Phase I of Springhill Road is wrapping up and they are hoping for no further delays. Currently still on schedule.

The meeting recessed at 9:06 a.m.

Mike Morris

Attest:

James Bramble, Auditor

Mark Clinkenbeard